# Memorial Day Mass

Please join us at a local Catholic Cemetery to celebrate Memorial Day on Monday May 28th, 2012 in remembrance of all of our Faithful Departed. Mass will be celebrated at Holy Cross Cemetery, (100 East Waterloo Road, Akron, Ohio 44319 330-724-1297) by Reverend Joseph H. Kraker, Pastor of St. Vincent Parish in Akron at 10am. Mass will also be celebrated at All Saints Cemetery, (480 West Highland Road, Northfield, Ohio 44067 330-467-7951) by Reverend John J. Wright, Pastor of Our Lady of Hope Parish in Bedford at 10am. For more locations and times, please visit www.clevelandcatholiccemeteries.org or contact your local cemetery office.

### **Corpus Christi Procession**

Children who received their First Holy Communion during this school year are invited to participate in a procession at the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist (1007 Superior Ave. & E. 9th St., Cleveland OH, 44114) on the vigil of the Solemnity of Corpus Christi. Children are asked to wear their First Communion clothing. Children will participate in the entrance procession of the Mass. The procession will take place on Saturday, June 9th at 4:30pm. After Mass, the children and their families will be encouraged to tour the Cathedral. If interested in participating, please call the Mother of Sorrows rectory at 330-657-2631.

## 50<sup>th</sup> Wedding Anniversary Celebration

The department for Marriage and Family Ministry, the Office for Worship, and the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist are pleased to announce the 50<sup>th</sup> Wedding Anniversary Celebration. The Mass will be held on Sunday, July 29th, 2012 at 2:30pm at the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist with the Most Reverend Richard G. Lennon as the celebrant. Reservations are now being accepted for couples married 50 years (married in 1962). Couples who are celebrating other significant anniversaries (55 or over) or who have missed previous celebrations are welcome to register and attend. Seating is limited at the Cathedral. Registration deadline is Monday, June 25 to include Jubilee couples' names in the program. For information, contact Jane at 216-334-2978 or jschwendeman@clevelandcatholiccharities.org, Bill Boomer at 216-334-2971 or whboomer@clevelandcatholiccharities.org, or see the registration forms in the Church vestibule.

# **Tribunal First Step Program 2012**

Do you want to deepen your knowledge of the Church's teaching on marriage, learn about ministry to the divorced/separated in the Diocese, hear true facts about the annulment process and how to submit a case, and discover a path to healing after divorce? Join us on Tuesday, June 12<sup>th</sup>, 2012 at 7pm at St. Francis Parish, Gates Mills. (seminar is open to all and registration is not required) For additional information, please call 216-696-6525, 800-869-6525, ext. 4000, or visit www.dioceseofcleveland.org/tribunal.

#### "Love and Respect" Marriage Enrichment Day

St. Paul Parish in North Canton and Worldwide Marriage Encounter will host the "Love and Respect" video conference on June 16th from 8:30am - 4:45pm in St. Paul Church hall. Dr. Emerson Eggerich will provide a dynamic and humorous approach to improving the understanding and communication between men and women and help us see the importance of women feeling loved and men feeling respected. The cost is \$15.00 per person until May 30<sup>th</sup> or \$20.00 before final deadline of June 9th. Seating is limited, first come, first registered for this excellent presentation. Workbook and light lunch provided. Mail your name, address, phone number, email address, and check to Donna Dannemiller, 8424 Fulton Drive NW, Massillon, Ohio 44646. Make check payable to WWME. Questions and concerns may be addressed to donnadanne@yahoo.com.

### **Volunteer Opportunity**

Touch a life...become a Hospice Volunteer. Our next volunteer education will be held at Hospice of the Western Reserve (150 Springside Dr., A-100, Fairlawn, Ohio 44333) on Saturdays from 9am - 12pm. This seven-class series runs from June 2<sup>nd</sup> to July 14<sup>th</sup>. Some types of volunteering require attendance at the first three classes and others require attendance at all seven. There is also a 3 hour mentoring class about eight weeks after the last class in the series. For additional information or to register, please call Joan Ibbett, Coordinator of Volunteers, at 330-800-2245.

#### **Hoban Summer Camp**

Archbishop Hoban High School will offer a summer enrichment camp for students entering 7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> grades. The two-week camp will include classes in science, music, technology, graphic design, and culinary arts. Campers will also enjoy daily recreational activities. Advantage Knights Summer Enrichment Camp will be from June 11 – 22, Monday – Friday from 8:30am – 12pm. Tuition is \$175. For additional information, please visit www.hoban.org or call 330-773-6658.

# **Healing Retreat**

Women suffering after an abortion are invited to a **private** healing retreat at Loyola of the Lakes, 700 Killinger Rd., Clinton, OH 44216, June 1 – 3. Cost is \$50 per person and includes all meals, materials and private single room. Experience the Lord's Mercy through the sacraments, prayer, and scripture. Contact The Community of Jesus, the Living Mercy at 1-800-482-4100 or at <a href="mailto:BethesdaHouse@aol.com">BethesdaHouse@aol.com</a>. Registration forms located in the Church vestibule.

# 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Celebration

In celebration of the 100<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of Catholic Charities in the Diocese of Cleveland, all are invited to attend a Mass of Thanksgiving on Saturday, June 24 at 2pm at the Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist. The Most Reverend Richard Lennon will be the main celebrant. Right after Mass, there will be a reception for all those attending at the Galleria at Erieview, 1301 East 9<sup>th</sup> Street. For information on Catholic Charities, visit <a href="www.clevelandcatholiccharities.org">www.clevelandcatholiccharities.org</a> or connect with us on facebook at <a href="www.facebook.com/clecatholicchar">www.facebook.com/clecatholicchar</a>.

### **Presentations by the Hahns**

Dr. Scott Hahn and Kimberly Hahn are coming to St. Raphael Parish Activity Center (525 Dover Center Rd., Bay Village, OH) Saturday, June 23 from 12-3pm! Dr. Hahn will speak about the Trinity in his talk "First Comes Love." Kimberly will speak on "Graced and Gifted: Biblical Wisdom from the Homemakers Heart." (This is the Hahns only appearance in Ohio this spring and summer!) Seating limited. Tickets (\$10) may be purchased by mail or in person at St. Raphael Parish Office. See flyer in the Church vestibule or visit www.straphaelparish.com for more information.

# "Listening For My Name"

The Diocesan African Catholic Community invites you to celebrate Liturgy, Sharing the Faith: "Listening For My Name" on Sunday, June 24, 2012, at 11am at Our Lady of Peace (12601 Shaker Blvd., Cleveland, OH 44120). Celebrant will be Reverend Dennis Mrosso, AJ. You will be enriched with Traditional music, dance, and song. There will be a **reception** with traditional foods of Africa right after the Liturgy! For additional information, please contact Vanessa Griffin Campbell 216-696-6525, 800-869-6525 ext. 3020. vcampbell@dioceseofcleveland.org.

### Weekly Occupation Prayer Intention

We pray that the daily work of those who are engineers may transform our suffering world into a place of love, justice, and peace even as they solve problems and improve the physical operations of our communities. Amen.

# **Upcoming Charity Golf Outings**

Come join us for the 36<sup>th</sup> Annual Callistian Guild Golf Outing on June 7, at Briarwood Golf Club in Broadview Heights! Register early and receive a discount on your tickets! The Callistian Guild Fund provides burials for the indigent. The Fund also benefits babies and children that have passed away and provides them with a free space, burial and memorial. All proceeds are used to provide these services. For information or to register contact Melissa Malone at 216-570-6668 or mmalone@clevelandcatholiccemeteries.org.

Support our Seminarians at the Borromeo Seminary Golf Outing on Monday, June 18 at Little Mountain Country Club (7667 Hermitage Rd.,Concord Township, www.littlemountaincc.com). Proceeds go toward scholarship support for students at the Seminary. Free chance to win an iPad, a free golf clinic before the outing, and a silent auction after the outing. Registration and lunch at 10:30am, Shotgun Start at 12pm, and Dinner and Prizes at 5:30pm. Cost is \$150 per golfer, \$600 for a group of four, and \$40 for a dinner only ticket. For information, contact Fr. Michael McCandless at 440-943-7600 or mmccandless@dioceseofcleveland.org. See the registration forms in the Church vestibule.

Womankind Maternal and Prenatal Care Center invites you to join us for our 16<sup>th</sup> Annual Golf Event and Dinner on Thursday, June 28th at the beautiful Shaker Heights Country Club. The cost is just \$220 per golfer and includes lunch, dinner, prizes, and a great day of golf. Dinner only tickets are \$50. Sponsorships are also available. All proceeds will support Womankind's services of free prenatal care and related services to pregnant women in need. For information, contact Bernadette at 216-662-5700 or visit the website's event page at www.womankindcleveland.com.

Golf Fans...interested in attending the Bridgestone Invitational and also helping the poor? The St. Vincent de Paul Society of the Diocese of Cleveland has partnered with the Bridgestone Invitational to benefit from the sale of grounds tickets, August 1-5, 2012 at Firestone Country Club in Akron. You get a ticket for more than half off (A \$45 ticket for \$20) AND 75% of your SVDPpurchase benefits the four Diocesan food pantries/clothing distribution centers (Ozanam Centers). The Akron Ozanam Center is located at Visitation of Mary (former Annunciation) Church, 87 Broad St. What an easy way to raise money and have fun in the process! Kids can go with you for free. The order form is on our website (www.svdpcle.org). You can go online to www.buytfc.com and use the St. Vincent de Paul promo code "COLLAR". Help the SVDP and share this event/opportunity with your, family and friends!

Come and visit Fr. John Ostrowski at the 9th Annual Charity Golf Outing for El Salvador Missions "NINE, WINE & DINE" on Friday, July 20 2012, (5pm shotgun) at Gleneagles Golf Course in Twinsburg. \$50 per person – hole sponsorships available (Includes Golf, cart, wine tasting at each hole, dinner & beverages). Dinner w/no golf options available! For more information or to register, contact Joyce at <a href="mailto:jdcolovas@aol.com">jdcolovas@aol.com</a> or 440-552-9008.